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In the action plan report published by the court, WestEd provides recommendations for actions that will 
advance the state’s efforts to achieve compliance with the Leandro decision. It identifies the highest 
leverage and most critical actions that the state needs to take immediately and over the next six years and 
beyond to transform the education system and provide the necessary foundational opportunities for all 
students. Importantly, in delivering on these critical actions is understanding the sequence upon which 
resources, either existing or additional, accompany these strategies to accelerate student achievement for 
all students in North Carolina. In essence, it is vital that the state consider not just how well resources are 

invested but also how much is being invested. The information below provides clarity to the funding 
recommendations presented on page 48 showing an ongoing investment of $3.70 billion and additional 
short-term investments that will supplement the ongoing investments over the first eight years. The schedule 
presented below provides a year-by-year breakdown and assumes no additional costs related to enrollment 
or inflation increases.  

 

Note: This chart does not include annual enrollment increases or adjustments for inflation. These two factors should be considered in the state’s funding 
formula as well. 

 
For this analysis, WestEd used the base budget of state funds provided to school districts in fiscal year 2017 
for operating expenditures adjusted for inflation to 2019 dollars or $8.29 billion. For further information on 
specifically what was included in those operating expenditures please see page 42 of the action plan report. 
Based on this analysis, the state would need to invest over an eight-year implementation timeframe the 
following:  

• a total of $3.16 billion in short-term funding in K-12 education (sum of column C); 

• an increase in the base budget of $3.70 billion in recurring funding in K-12 education (column D 
FY 2027-28 Year 8); and 

• an increase in the base budget of $1.18 billion in recurring funding in early childhood (column G 
FY 2027-28 Year 8). 

 
The cost of the recommendations across both K-12 and Early Childhood amounts to $1.00 billion in fiscal 
2021, increasing to $5.09 billion by fiscal 2028 (see column I). At the end of the eight-year implementation 
time frame, the base budget for K-12 education will be increased by $3.7 billion and the base budget for 
early childhood will be increased by $1.18 billion for a total increase of $4.88 billion. Actual appropriations 
will need to be adjusted to account for inflation and enrollment increases. 
 
In making comparisons from this schedule above compared to previous investments made by North 
Carolina into K-12 education it is important to use parity in making such comparisons. 


